 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 18th June 2015
Councillors present;
Cllrs; P.V.Hirst M.Bristow,S.Costello,C.Bradwell,H.Partington, C.Hart, A.Buttery and E.Holt
Public present: 

Ward Cllr John Barratt.

1548
               Apologies for absence.
Cllr Ellin 
1549          
Declarations of interest
                             
Cllr Bradwell declared an interest regarding the churchyard and as such left the room during these discussions.
1550
To confirm the minutes of the council meeting held on 21st May 2015
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.

1551

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area-The clerk informed the parish council that the recent grant application has been successful and the parish council are to receive £8300 to purchase a wooden climbing wall and two multi goal units from the lottery fund. Equipment will be ordered when funds received.
Cllr Bristow has performed the monthly play area safety inspection and reported recent bouts of vandalism including damaged grass matting, missing step and fence holes and also a need for wet pour repairs to the toddler play area. The clerk has arranged with Play & Leisure to replace the missing step and has asked Messrs Bristow/Brannon to repair the fencing and will order wet pour to enable repairs to be done to the damaged areas.
The clerk has been asked to speak to the school headmaster to see if he will talk to the school children about the recent vandalism in an effort to stop this in future and to report the incidents to the police.
The inspection booklet has now been given to Cllr Costello to perform the monthly duties.

The play area opening ceremony is to be 14th July 2015 at 2pm with Carol Mowton cutting the ribbon. ERYC indicated an offer of £200 to the parish council to purchase refreshments but this is to be declined and ERYC are to be asked to provide all refreshments for the event. ERYC will do a publicity press release prior to the event and are to invite photographers also.
Old churchyard- Cllr Hart provided an update to the investigations into the possible re opening of the old churchyard. Approval was given to Cllr Hart to try and obtain a copy of the 1981 closure notice and to establish the closure reasons. The clerk has been asked to obtain the exact amount of grave spaces left in the  existing cemetery if the paths were to be dug up to establish exactly how many years there are left in reality before the cemetery is completely full up. Cllr Bradwell left the room throughout this discussion.
Streetscene- The clerk has now received from ERYC a full report with all the finding and remedies shown from the recent street scene visit. The councillors noted the contents.
River bank landscaped area-the clerk contacted Robert Sanderson from EA about the uncut area on the bank which was left due to the abandoned shrub debris. EA will return on their next scheduled visit and cut the area but due to funding cannot return earlier.
The clerk was asked to contact EA to notify them of a missed area of uncut grass that runs along the pilings adjacent to the A161 along a slope that is now almost knee high.
1552
 
Planning applications


Erection of 2 semi-detached dwellings ref 15/01413/PLF for M.Farrar 74 Kings Causeway.

SPC resolved to approve this application on condition that a septic tank is provided with no additional use to mains drains.


Erection of single storey side extension for Swinefleet school ref 15/01595/REG3

SPC resolved to approve this application with conditions that no extra on street parking along Low Street is created due to the loss of car park space.

1553

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Cllr Hirst reported damage to a gravestone in the old churchyard that was in need of attention. It was resolved to ask the clerk to obtain advice and a quotation from Thorne Memorials. It was also to be investigated if this work could be paid for through the church’s insurance policy.

Cllr Hart requested that stickers were to be placed on all ERYC village bins to ensure that members of the public are aware that dog bags can be placed in these bins. The clerk will order some stickers.
1554

Ward councillors report
Cllr Barratt alerted the parish council to the closure of the Drax link road in July and the diversions that are to be put in place.

1555                  Financial matters.
The closure forms from Santander and the opening forms for the Nationwide bonds were signed by the clerk, Cllr Bristow and Cllr Hirst.

Cheques approved for payment;



Cq no 101597 S.Belton 
Cq no 101598 H.Bristow £220.00
Cq no 101599 M.Brannon £220.00

Cq no 101596 Torne Valley £38.84
Cq no 101600 YWA £5.59
Cq no 101601 Key Korner £48.89
1556

Items for  next month’s agenda


Skip-Cllr Bristow

1557

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 16th July 2015 at 7.00pm
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